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A delegation of Buddhists led by DM Miao Xian, the Abbess of 
Tianjin Jianfu Guanyin Monastery, and Mr. Zhang Jianglong , 

Deputy Director of Tianjin Buddhist Benevolent Foundation, came 
to visit the City of Ten Thousand Buddhas (CTTB) on November 
18, 2008.

When a DRBA delegation visited Jianfu Guanyin Monastery 
in Tianjin, China, in year 2007, DM Miao Xian had impressed us 
with her accomplishments. She is one of the outstanding disciples 
of DM Long Lian of Sichuan Province. DM Long Lian was the fi rst 
Bhikshuni to establish a government-approved Buddhist Academy 
for female Sangha in China in the early 1980s.

DM Miao Xian established a Buddhist Academy for Bhikshunis 
after she took over a small Taoist temple in central Tianjin and 
turned it into a large Buddhist monastery in just three years time! 
The Academy currently houses more than 200 students. She also 
established a charity organization called Tianjin Buddhist Benevolent 
Foundation.
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 During the major earthquake 
disaster that hit Sichuan Province in 
May last year, DM Miao Xian led 
several missions not just to provide 
earthquake victims with money, 
food, and medicine, but to comfort 
frightened victims and extend the 
utmost kindness of Buddhism. She 
reported that everywhere she went, no matter how badly the temples 
were destroyed, the Buddha statues remained untouched! (Attached 
some photos that were published in China’s newspaper and online)

The group arrived in San Francisco late on November 17.  DM 
Sure and a few lay people went to the airport to greet their coming.  
DM Miao Xian was overwhelmed by the presence of DM Sure and 
the lay people at the airport.  

After a long fl ight to San Francisco the night before, the Tianjin 
Delegation left early in the morning to come pay the visit at CTTB.  

A group of DRBA Bhikshunis and laypeople welcomed the 
Tianjin delegation by showing a brief video introducing CTTB and 
inviting them to a vegetarian lunch.

The Abbot of CTTB, DM Lyu, led them on a tour of CTTB 
and a visit to the No Words Hall to pay respects to the sharira of 
Shakamuni Buddha, Venerable Master Xu Yun, and Venerable Master 
Hsuan Hua.

Although it was a very short visit, everyone was very impressed by 
the clean air, tranquil and quietness environment of CTTB.

On November 24, the Tianjin delegation went to Washington, 
D.C. and visited Avatamsaka Vihara, the DRBA branch monastery in 
Maryland, where they observed a recitation session. DM Miao Xian 
said she found this trip most worthwhile because she had the chance 
to visit CTTB and to participate in a recitation session in America.
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